
ANNUAL REPORT ON BEACHES: REQUIREMENTS 
 
1- Improvement of the right side of the Jimmy Beach fence to avoid use 
by non-members. 
 
2-Redo the entire right side of the Saint-Charles fence. 
 
3- And a last case was added this winter: The left side of the fence at 
Ste-Agathe Beach was broken by the snowfall from the neighbor's roof. 
We will have to intervene quickly there too. Are we replacing the fence 
or are we repairing? See Manual on this subject. 
 
4- Another situation that will have to be examined: the state of the 
docks. In Saint-Charles last summer, I was at the same time in a canoe, 
on the quay and in the water, with my tools and my hardware (carriage 
bolts) to repair this quay which was dangerous due to the wood with 
nails and to the screws. 
Another time, with the help of Patrick Byrne, from rue Saint-Charles, we 
had to buy barrels of flotation that we went to look for in the Richelieu 
valley. And we can already see that they are starting to take on water. 
For all these reasons, this platform must be changed. 
There is another question that bothers me. When we replace a padlock, 
why don't we ask everyone to bring their notarized document (or a photo 
of them) with them to get the new key. Once every 5 years it is not an 
exaggeration to verify with notarized documents that nobody has a key 
illegally. 
A special case in Saint-Charles: boats. I would like to take advantage of 
the meeting with the beach users to find out who owns all these boats. 
There may be some who no longer have owners or who are there without 
the right to be there. 
 
M.V. MAY 7, 2020 


